Missouri House of Representatives
Republican Conference
June 11, 2025

The Honorable Josh Hawley
The Honorable Eric Schmitt
United States Senate
Washington, D.C.

Dear Senators Hawley and Schmitt,

We, the undersigned members of the Missouri House Republican Conference, write to
express our strong and united support for President Trump’s Big Beautiful Bill and to thank
you for your leadership in standing up for Missouri values in the United States Senate.

This legislation represents exactly what Missourians are demanding: secure borders,
energy independence, a strong economy, protection of parental rights, and a federal
government that gets out of the way of everyday Americans. These are not abstract policy
goals — they are the daily priorities of working families in our districts.

As you lead the charge in Washington, know this: you have our full backing. We will proudly
stand with you and with President Trump in promoting and defending this bill in our
communities and across the state as partners in the fight to move this nation forward.

We will not be silenced by the radical left, the media, or the DC establishment. Missouri is
behind you, and together, we will ensure the America First agenda is not only heard but
enacted.

Thank you for your continued courage and conviction. Let’s get this done.

Sincerely,
Members of the Missouri House Republican Conference
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